
J U N E  

C A L E N D A R  

City Council Meetings 

7pm 

2nd  & 4th Wednesday 

  

Planning Meetings 

7pm 

1st and 3rd  

Wednesdays 

As needed 

All meetings are held at 

the Hyde Park City  

Office Building 

113 East Center 

Hyde Park City Newsletter 
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Hyde Park City Office 

Hyde Park / North Logan Court 

113 East Center 

PO Box 489 

Hyde Park, UT 84318 
 

City: 435‐563‐6507 

Court:  435‐563‐6923 

Hours:  7am ‐ 6 pm (Mon ‐ Thu) 

Visit the Hyde Park City  

website  

hydeparkutah.org 
 

Hyde Park City is  on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/
hydeparkutah/  

like our page 
 

Agendas to meeƟngs  can be 
found on the public noƟce 

website Utah.gov/pmn/ 

To contact Mayor  

Bryan Cox 
mayor@hydeparkcity.org 

Please send informaƟon for 
the newsleƩer to   

donja.w@hydeparkcity.org 

 

Hyde Park Hometown Days   July 14th and 15th  

Friday Activities 

Classic Car Show 4:00 - 8:30 pm on the northeast corner of the church 
square.  Email HydeParkCarShow@gmail.com to register your car.   

8:30 pm Awards.  Some of the categories are City Council's Choice, Mayor's 
Choice, Best Muscle Car,  Best Modern Performance, Youth Council's Choice, Most 
Customized, etc. 

Kids - we are having a Cardboard Car Show for you!  You can make a car at home 
to bring or come and make one during the Car Show.  We will have boxes and 
markers available.  We will have some awards for the Cardboard Cars.  And then 
drive your box car on over to our drive in movie 'Cars 2' at dusk.  Boxes for cars 
will be available at the city office.  

New this year - The Hyde Porker Barbeque Contest.  Guys & gals, get out your 
grills and smokers and your secret seasonings.   We are going to have a cook off 
and award some awesome prizes!  You must be a Hyde Park resident to enter.   

Details are still being finalized so check the city website and next month's newslet-
ter  There will be a limited number of entries available.  It will be on a first to sign 
up basis.  Who is the Barbeque Master of Hyde Park?  To be decided! Food, drinks 
and snacks will be available for purchase on Friday so come and join us for a su-
per fun afternoon and evening as we party away.   

Saturday Morning Activities 

Fun Run/Walk 1mile/5 K, Yoga on the Lawn, BMX Bike Race at Lower Lion's 
Park 

Velvet Highway Parade  We invite kids, families, primaries and you to partici-
pate in the parade.  Sign ups at hydeparkcityparade@gmail.com. Help us make 
our parade the best around!  And yes, the parade circles will be back - watch for 
details next month if you don't know about those. 

Activities on the Square - Carnival Games, Food, Inflatables, Booths, Youth 
Council Train Rides, Dunk Tank and thanks to the snow - the Fireman's Hose 
will be back! 

Saturday Afternoon Activities 

Bingo, Old Timer's Social, Touch-A-Truck Event 

Saturday Evening Activities 

Food trucks, Inflatables, 9 Square, Corn Hole.  Touch– A-Truck continues along 
with Train Rides for the kids.  8:00 pm Program before the fireworks at dark 
and a dance afterwards. And lots of visiting with all our Hyde Park neighbors.   

Wow - we will party ALL. DAY. LONG!  Invite your neighbors, the kids and the 
grandkids!   Be sure and check back next month for times and details so you 
don't miss a thing.  Can't wait to see you there! 
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Message From Mayor 

Summer has come and we couldn’t be happier to be finished with the never‐ending 

winter. I’m not going to complain, we’ve been blessed with abundant snow in the 

mountains which will conƟnue to meet our needs this year. Even with the abundant 

snow, I wouldn’t want us to revert to our wasteful ways with water. ConƟnue forward, make changes 

in landscape usage and designs. Hyde Park City is the only municipality in the county that has been 

approved by the State of Utah to implement the state buyback program. For more informaƟon go to 

hƩps://conservewater.utah.gov/landscape‐rebates/.  

We conƟnue to meet with the emergency specialists and likely will for a couple more weeks. Because 

Hyde Park residents answered the call to prepare, we’ve been able to do so much. We not only filled 

2,200 ‐2,500 sandbags, but residents also took acƟon to clear debris so water could safely flow 

through the city ditches, canals, guƩers and storm collecƟon systems. We also inventoried our neces‐

sary resources in the event of emergency. Hyde Park has prepared a plan for acƟon in the event of 

emergency.  This allowed us to help our neighbors in the valley. Avon (LiƩle Bear River) was close to 

going over the road.  They asked Hyde Park to help them. They brought a flatbed trailer and we gave 

them 500 sandbags. Franklin Idaho also needed help, so 300‐400 bags went there. A trailer park in 

Logan was flooding. We supplied them many empty bags and sand was donated. All the while, we 

knew we sƟll had the resources to respond to emergencies in Hyde Park. 

Well done people of Hyde Park. We talk about how much we love being in Hyde Park and the com‐

munity feel that we don’t want to lose as we grow and develop.  It has nothing to do with the houses, 

neighborhoods, parks or trails, although they’re wonderful. It has to do with the nature and goodness 

of the hearts and minds of the people that live here and call Hyde Park home. Thank you for helping 

your neighbors in this beauƟful valley. 

H Y D E  P A R K  C I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R  

  YOUTH COUNCIL UPDATE 

The Youth Council had such a fun closing social.  We were able to have a pool party in 
the beautiful yard of Stephanie & Paul Merrill’s home.  We had a great time and good 
food.  Thanks to the Merrills and Stonefire Pizza for their really tasty pizzas!  The only 
sad part, and it's very sad, is saying goodbye to some of the kids as they move on.   

We will be announcing the new Youth Council in a future newsletter.  Watch for these 
great youth that so willingly serve our community at our Hometown Days Celebration. 

  

Traffic Study Devices  

You may have noƟced the traffic counters strapped to stop signes at various locaƟons around the 

city.  Hyde Park was awarded a grant from UDOT to do a traffic study to monitor traffic and 

growth. We hope this will help us in planning for the future.  
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 Interested in Running for 2024  

City Council? 

 

Hyde Park City  will be holding an elecƟon for   

 Three City Council posiƟons (4‐year term) 

If you are interested in serving as a City Council 

member, you will need to declare candidacy be‐

tween  June 1 and  June 7, 2023, at Hyde Park 

City, 113 East Center with Donja Wright, M‐TH 

between 8:00 AM and 5:00 PM.  

 

For more info visit hƩps://hydeparkutah.org/ 

ATTENTION 

The big yellow dumpster  

at the city building is for 

city use only.  It is not 

for personal dump‐

ing.  Personal and 

household items can be 

taken to the Logan Landfill.  Please be mindful of 

our tax dollars. 

Cemetery News 

 

We’ve had a late start this year due to our extend‐
ed wintery condiƟons, nevertheless we are prepar‐
ing the Cemetery for its Memorial Day visi‐
tors.  With burial records now all being stored “in 
the cloud,” finding a gravesite for a loved one is as 
simple as scanning a QR code with your smart 
phone!  Once the website (hydepark.cemsites.com) 
opens, simply type in the LAST and FIRST name of 
the individual’s burial you are wishing to locate, 
and then follow the map to their gravesite.  The 
Cemetery BulleƟn Board has a posƟng of the guide‐
lines for placing decoraƟons on graves, along with 
the QR code to scan to locate a gravesite.  PLEASE 
adhere to the guidelines, and remember that “glass 
vases or any other breakable objects are not al-
lowed on graves/headstones at any Ɵme.”  We are 
grateful to  be the caretakers of this sacred 
place.  Please have a safe and enjoyable Memorial 
Day weekend. 

Respecƞully, Maureen Hearns, Cemetery Adminis‐
trator (TEXT/CALL 435.770.8884) 

Burn Permits 

To get a list of terms and conditions 
and complete an application for a 
burn permit go to  

https://www.cachecounty.org/fire/getburnpermit.html 

Always Put out Fires Completely -  

Not only is it a safety concern, but the prolonged 
smoke impacts our asthmatic friends and neigh-
bors. 

Message from the Canal Company 

Please do not dump green waste into 
the canal waterways.  It is very costly 
to the canal companies to clean it 
out. 

Richard & Elizabeth Brown 

Miguel Rivera‐OrƟz 

Caliber Holdings CorporaƟon 

Gregory & Tara Funk 

Bronson & Emily Young 



Would you like to help with Hometown Days? 

Is there an activity you would like to help with?  Maybe have an 
idea for a new activity that you would like to spearhead?  Reach 
out to stephanie.a@hydeparkcity.org   


